MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING – Feb. 24, 2014 
IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Jeff Smith, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn ( A quorum is present.)  and Deputy Clerk Carol Statz – recording secretary   

CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 6:53 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 2/20/14 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law.

REMOVAL OF EBERLE LANE SIGN POSTED ON CORAY LANE, SEC. 1/PUBLIC SAFETY/EMERGENCY RESPONSE CONCERNS: Motion by Smith/Schwenn to provide one week’s formal notice to property owner Richard Eberle, who had installed the sign, to remove the Eberle Lane and stop sign affixed to it in the town right-of-way. If not done by the owner, the Town Patrolman will remove the signs. Discussion: Dane County Zoning contacted the town about confusion created by a private driveway sign installed within the town road right-of-way on Coray Lane. The private driveway sign looks like a town road sign and says “Eberle Lane” while no Eberle Lane exists as a road in the Town of Springdale. Delivery trucks, construction crews, etc. have been confused while trying to locate a Coray Lane address served by the private driveway. A neighbor requested the town install a sign stating “Private Driveway” in an effort to prevent individuals from using the private driveway for speeding and littering. Any signage on the shared private driveway should be addressed in the shared driveway agreement. Motion to cause the sign to be removed carried 3-0. 

BRIDGE INSPECTION CONTRACT WITH DANE COUNTY-DUE DATE 3/16/14: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the 2014/2015 Bridge Inspection Contract between Dane County Department of Public Works, Highway and Transportation and the Town of Springdale with a cap of $350/per bridge inspection. Discussion: Every two years the Town has paid $150 for inspection of two bridges, Paulson Road Bridge and Spring Rose Road Bridge. The consultant now estimates the inspection cost as $350/per bridge due to increased inspection requirements. Since the deadline for the contract is less than a month away, it was suggested that the Town 

 sign this contract and interview various engineering firms for the inspection work if the cost exceeds $350/per bridge in 2016. Motion to approve the contract carried 3-0. 

	ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to adjourn. Motion to adjourn carried 3-0, 7:05 p.m.           

Respectfully submitted, by Vicki Anderson as prepared from notes by Deputy Clerk Carol Statz




